
Town of Evergreen 

January 10, 2022 Town Board Meeting 

The January 10, 2022 Regular Town Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Tim Kessler 
at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was 
properly advertised and all interested parties were notified.   
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Tim Wallace, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Larry Lawrence, Brad 
Kildow, Char Hedlund, Warren Tuttle and Julie Kessler.  Gary Scalzo was absent and excused. 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Chair Kessler, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Chair Kessler, to approve the minutes for the December 13, 2021 meeting 
as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported that we received a refund on our work comp insurance and that she is working on 
year end balances.  Motion by Wallace, second by Chair Kessler, to approve the report as presented.  
Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer Zehm gave her monthly report.  Motion by Wallace, second by Chair Kessler, to approve the 
report as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Larry Bascombe reported on plowing and sanding in the township. 
 
Chair Kessler talked about the new ARPA rules that have come out and that we may be able to use our 
funds for the purchase of the new plow truck.  We are still waiting on more clarification. 
 
There was no correspondence. 
 
Warren Tuttle spoke during citizens comments on why he is running for Sheriff in Washburn County. 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Chair Kessler, to review and approve bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Chair Kessler, to adjourn at 7:23 pm.  Motion Carried 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Julie Kessler, Chair  


